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JUNE MEETING AGENDA 

Next HCCH General Membership meeting is  
Wednesday 22 June 05, 6:00-8:00pm. at St. Francis High School 

Almeida Center in Manoa.    
 
- Mahealani Kamauu, Director of the Native Hawaiian Legal Corporation and 
HCCH member will be conducting a workshop on preparation of resolutions for 
the upcoming and future AOHCC conventions.  All members are encouraged to 
attend since this is a great opportunity to learn more about Hawaiian issues and 
to get involved in the legislative processes of government.  Please bring a pencil 
and pad to take notes.   
 
- Update of the AOHCC convention will be discussed at the meeting. 
 
- Preview the new club uniform. Color:  Eggplant with Orange Ilima /Green 
Palapalai design.  
 
- RSVP - Please contact Aunty Katherine Farm 595-4643 if are planning to 
attend.  Look forward to seeing you there.  Mahalo. 
 
CONVENTION  
23-30 October – Fairmont Orchid Hotel at Maunalani.   
 
Make your reservations early.  Lehua Gerboc and Kahealani Keahi-Woods have 
volunteered to chair the AOHCC Convention this year.  HCCH has received the 
brochures for convention and the chairpersons will be distributing the information to those 
attending convention.  The board will also be designating the Delegates and Alternates to 
represent  HCCH at convention.   More to follow. 
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AHA MELE COMPETITION.   
Information on Aha Mele (Choral competition) practice will be finalized very shortly.  All members 
interested in learning and participating in Hawaiian Choral Group singing should contact Lucia Davis at 
230-2104 or Aunty Katherine Farm at 595-4643. 
 
JUNE 25TH  
Kaahumanu Society 100th Anniversary Event: 
 
The Kaahumanu Society will celebrate its 100th anniversary with a centennial ball at 
Royal Hawaiian Hotel in Waikiki on June 25, 2005.   The society’s civic objectives 
include maintaining the legacy of the ali’i, promoting Hawaiian  language and culture, 
caring for the elders at Lunalilo Home, providing financial support to Kamehameha 
Schools’ Exploration Program and assisting beneficial programs for Hawaiians.  Tickets 
are $75.00.  For more information Contact Nani Mahoe at 261-2248 or Margaret 
Stafford at 732-7372. 
 
HCCH CULTURAL DAY PICNIC.   
Please save Sunday, August 14, 2005 to attend our club’s Cultural Day Picnic at Bellows AFB, Pavillion 
“B” from 9:00am - 4:30pm.  Below is all of the necessary information.   
 
We are honored to have member Nani Barboza’s son Rick Barboza, owner of Hui Ku Maoli Ola (Group of 
Native Plants) do a presentation on Native Hawaiian Plants and its use for healing and wellness.  Come 
and enjoy sharing our Hawaiian Culture and the fellowship with all members, their family and friends. 

 
 

HCCH CULTURAL DAY PICNIC 
AUGUST 14, 2005 - BELLOWS AFB, WAIMANALO PAVILION “B” 

9:00 A.M. – 4:30 P.M. 
 

Come join the membership for a day of Cultural learning.  Program 
includes ukulele lessons (bring your ukulele), basket-weaving with coconut palms, etc.  

 

 
Lots of time for swimming, games and Fellowship.  So bring your family and friends 
(maybe potential members). Food:  hot dogs/hamburgers, salad, cake, and chips.  Cost: 
$4.00 per person (children under 6 free).  Please bring your own soft drinks, beer/wine and 
pupus.  
 
Please contact Aunty Katherine Farm at 595-4643 if you plan to attend.  We will need the 
last four digits of your SSN or anyone over 12 years old.  Also, will need the make/model of 
car and license plate number to enter on base.  C U THERE! 
 

 
Kalua Pig Sale Fund Raiser:   
This is a HEADS UP, during the month of July, all members will be mailed 10 Kalua Pig Tickets to sell or 
purchase to help raise money for convention and general fund.  EE Lono has volunteered to chair the 
fund raiser.  A letter with information on how to redeem tickets is forthcoming.  Mahalo for your kokua. 



 
SCHOLARSHIP 
APPLICATIONS! 
Committee Members:  Henry 
Gomes, Momi Jones, Blaine 
Fergerstrom. 

Mahalo to all applicants who took the time to 
complete their applications to meet the 
deadline of May 15, 2005.  Each applicant will 
be reviewed for eligibility and awards will be 
made accordingly.  

 
 
MEMBERSHIP DUES! 
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OAHU COUNCIL QUARTERLY MEETING.   
The next Oahu Council Meeting will be held at Kamokila Campbell’s Estate – Lani Kuhonua 
on July 9, 2005 from 9:00 – 12:00.  Please bring a chair to sit on at the Council meeting.  
Attendees are encouraged to attend the Nanakuli Hawaiian Civic Club’s Scholarship Luau 
which follows the meeting.   
 
HELEN C. KANE AWARD 
Aloha!  The Board is in the process of submitting the recommendation of two club members 
to be nominated for this award. This award identifies Members who have contributed toward 
the betterment of the club, council or association.  Each club is asked to submit nominations 
by 15 July 2005.   Please do not hesitate to call me if you have someone to consider.  
Mahalo, Anita. 

 
KAMEHAMEHA DAY CELEBRATION PARADE 
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FLOAT 
 
BIG MAHALOS…we cannot thank our HCCH club members enough for 
making commitments to help with the float.  To mention a few…Leimomi 
Khan, without hesitation, volunteered to take care of the meals for the 
workers and she had even planned the menu for each of the days; 
monetary donations made by Aunty Ethelyn and Nel Araki; Susan 

alterre-Htun, Aunty Sarah Kauka, Aunty Katherine Farm kept in close contact too.  We 
annot thank the many volunteers who worked so hard over the past few months to design 
he float. 

 

nfortunately we had to withdraw our AHCC Oahu Council float this year.  There were no 
easonable places to construct the float.  There were many businesses and organizations 
ontacted and Homeland Security restricted all of the piers for any use. So, of approximately 
5 floats, 11 withdrew, because there were no facilities to construct there floats also.   BUT 
lease take your families and enjoy the parade and those who worked so hard, in 
upport of this most important historical parade! 

e are sure that we had the winning float, “Päpä” The Earthmother!  

Mahalo and Aloha!  Clem and Maylene Enoka 
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